LOCKERBY COMPOSITE SCHOOL NEWS UPDATE May 3 -7, 2021

WEEKLY
NEWSLETTER

Lockerby Composite School's weekly news on Viking academics, events, extra-curriculars, and more!
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A MIX OF ART AND TECHNOLOGY

AWESOME!

This week, our Grade 10 Vikings applied their excellent photography and photo editing skills
to create some amazing surreal images! After researching and studying the works of surrealist
artists like Salvador Dali, Rene Magritte, Leonora Carrington, and Max Ernst, among others,

students emulated the styles of their chosen artists in their own photographic compositions.
Thanks to Jazmyn and Gill for sharing their work!

LOCKERBY

THE SCHOOL OF SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY
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KIDS CARING FOR KIDS CANCER DRIVE - 2021
A message from Lockerby’s Kids Caring for Kids Cancer Drive Committee:

Vikings, what a wild ride it's been. This year has certainly been unique and challenging and
our committee is especially sad about postponing our Cancer Drive due to the current
circumstances of COVID-19. It was our sincere hope that we could have gone forward with
the Cancer Drive this month, but as you already know, we have postponed it to April 2022.

In light of this, we would like to share with you that, even without a traditional Cancer
Drive canvassing night, our Viking community managed to raise $5,600!

We are so excited that this amount will go toward our Cancer Drive next year, giving us a
great head start to the next school year. We can’t thank our Viking family enough for all of
their support and dedication to Lockerby’s Kids Caring for Kids Cancer Drive!

We would also like to inform those of you who are hoping to be a part of next year’s Cancer
Drive Committee that we will begin the application process starting in September 2021.
Make sure to keep an eye out for posters and announcements about applications in the fall.
Thank you for your constant support and we hope to see you all in the school again very
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VALEDICTORIAN (CLASS OF 2021)
Attention Grade 12 Students and Viking Community:

After counting the votes, a big congratulations goes out to
this year's Class of 2021 Valedictorian...Dulain Abeyratne!
Grade 12 graduating students are encouraged to continue
to check the Graduate Google Classroom for the future
convocation announcements.
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CELEBRATING LOCKERBY STAFF

Teacher Appreciation Day: May 4th, 2021
Contributed by Rafiah and Halle:

Students Council celebrated Teacher Appreciation Day with a heartfelt video on the morning
announcements on behalf of the student body. Our teachers work tirelessly to give us the
support, knowledge, and experience we need to succeed. Not only do you help and support
all Viking students in academic ways and aspects through teaching, but you all are
difference makers in each of our lives. Thank you from the bottom of all of our green and
gold hearts.

WeE APPRECIATE ALL
OF THE HARD WORK

THAT You Do
DURING THESE
DIFFICULT TIMES

SCHOOL COUNCIL NEWS

Lockerby Composite School Council has setup a Facebook
Page and is inviting Viking parents/guardians to join. Our
School Council is hoping that the page will help guide
parents/guardians and keep everyone informed of the
great things that are happening at the school! Join the
@LockerbyParents Page today!
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MUSIC MONDAY!

Each year, hundreds of thousands of children, youth, teachers, parents and community
members across Canada join #TogetherInHarmony for Music Monday. This year Mr. Jensen
and his students joined forces to create a gigantic multitrack recording of a piece called
'Through the Eye of the Storm’ by Canadian composer Ryan Meeboer. Click HERE to have a

listen!

Performed by High
School Musicians
from
Lasalle,Lockerby,
Manitoulin and
Sudbury Secondary

AP EXAMINATIONS - GOOD LUCK!

The Viking Community would like to wish all of our AP
students good luck on their upcoming final evaluations.
We are very proud of your accomplishments and we wish
you all continued success. Over the next several weeks,
we will have 60+ students writing their examinations
including: AP Biology, AP Calculus, AP Computer Science,
AP English and Language Composition, and AP Psychology,
as well as submitting projects and completing
presentations in both of our AP Capstone Program courses,
Seminar and Research!

BIRDING CHALLENGE (2021)!

The 3rd Annual Lockerby Birding Challenge is back! Your
Environmental Council has already started to get things
ready! Between now and Friday, June 4th, 2021, whenever
a member of our Viking community sees a bird, they are
asked to take a picture and add it to our school’s ‘Bird
Sightings List’" (with location and best attempt at
identification). Lets try and identify/observe all 275
species of birds in the Sudbury area (there may be a prize
for the person who identifies/observes the most birds)!
Not sure how to bird? Ms. Donato has you covered! Her
‘Birding 101’ Video will be up on our website on Monday.
Stay tuned for more information early next week!
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https://drive.google.com/open?id=13kZaTn_Fgazubyp_unLXpt-Q0wIobknJZ2D7aPaR2eU
http://lockerby.rainbowschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/10/2020/05/LCS_Birding_Tips_Small.mp4
https://youtu.be/Tj2J-za3U_A
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LOCKERBY SUPPORT

On Friday, the Viking community made a
donation to the YMCA Warming Center. The
Warming Center provides a safe space, food
and care for the vulnerable members of our
community. A big thank you goes out to all
those who supported this initiative!

STUDENT COUNCIL

In honour of Star Wars Day (May the 'fourth’' be with you), Student Council posted Star Wars
trivia to test our Vikings' knowledge on their Instagram account! Next week, your Student
Council will be collecting baby photos of our Grade 12 students for a 'Who Da Baby' Grade
contest. Graduating students are asked to send in their adorable pictures to the
@lockerbystudentscouncil Instagram account or email Nethra W. Picture submissions will be
collected until May 14th, 2021.

Who Da Baby?

GUESS WHICH BABY PHOTO
BELONGS TO A
LOCKERBY
GRADE 12 GRAD!!

SEND YOUR PHOTOS TO
@LOCKERBYSTUDENTSCOUNCIL OR
EMAIL NETHRA W. BY MAY 14, 2021.
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STUDENT COUNCIL - FACES OF LOCKERBY

A message from your Student Council:

Hello Vikings! We are very excited to re-introduce our 'Faces of Lockerby' project. Over the
coming weeks, we will be posting photos of Lockerby students and sharing their stories,
experiences, and insights. Through this project, we aim to foster compassion,
understanding, and school spirit with our Lockerby Community! Please reach out to
Student Council members if you're interested (or know of someone who may be interested)
to be featured!

;_ Faces Of L€§

Valuable lessons learned at LCS? Advice for Gr. 9s?

Favourite memories so
far as a Viking?

SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY EDUCATION PROGRAM | AP CAPSTONE | FRENCH IMMERSION PAGE-6 -



LOCKERBY COMPOSITE SCHOOL NEWS UPDATE May 3 -7, 2021

LOCKERBY ATHLETICS UPDATE

A Message from the Lockerby Athletics
Association:

Lockerby Athletics will be 'dropping’ merchandise
for parents/guardians! We're hoping to have items
such as t-shirts, sweaters, mugs, hats etc. for sale as
early as the end of this school year. These items will
be aimed at parents of athletes, however options for , LOCKEREY
those who partake in other extra-curricular activities
will also be available. HERE is a link to a Google Form
so we can get an idea of what Lockerby
parents/guardians are looking for and so that we can
get started on this initiative. Stay tuned for more
information as we get rolling!

LOCKERBY COMPOSITE SCHOOL
WE RE HERE TO HELP!

after-school

tutoring
club

Lockerby Student Services

Every Monday from 4 pm to 6 pm.
Join via the link in the
Student Services Classroom (zyxxysi).

WE OFFER SUPPORT SESSIONS FOR STUDENTS WHO NEED
HELP WITH THEIR SUBJECTS, AS WELL AS
THEIR HOMEWORK AND PROJECTS.
STUDENT TUTOR AVAILABLE FOR 9-11 MATH & SCIENCES.
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeC7d14Pfztkp8zmusZdNwvRbbWHURr0adULm73KlzZGOM79w/viewform?urp=gmail_link&gxids=7628
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STUDENT SERVICES

Grade 12

Virtual Convocation - June 18th, 2021

Lockerby Composite School is looking forward to sharing this year’s virtual graduation with
our students and their families. To ensure we create a memorable video we have a number
of activities planned in the upcoming weeks. Graduates are reminded to review all of the
details in their 2021 Graduates Google Classroom. Students are also asked to review the
graduation spreadsheet which outlines all of the certificates they earned at Lockerby
Composite School. If there are any concerns with the details on the spreadsheet they are
asked to email Mrs. Beaudry or Ms. Baggs.

2021 Graduates

Class code Skxbbdv [ ]

Meet link https://meet.google.com/lookup/e3275cféty (T

Select theme
Upload photo

Scholarships
Metal-Air Bursary - Friday, May_14th, 2021

For many years, Metal-Air has offered bursaries for graduating secondary students in the
Greater Sudbury area. This year we will be offering bursaries in two categories: (1) Trades
(students who are enrolled to attend a post-secondary institution or accepted as an
apprentice in one of the 23 skilled trades) and (2) Metal-Air Employees’ Dependents.
Additional information can be found on the 2021 Graduates Google Classroom.

OJEN’s 2020 Student Bursary - Wednesday, May 26th, 2021

Are you a grade 12 student pursuing post-secondary studies that lead to a career in the
justice sector? OJEN administers 22 bursaries province-wide that range from $500 - $1000
for students who are entering their first year of post-secondary studies in the fall.

When you submit your application, you are automatically considered for a bursary that is
provided by the Association of Justices of the Peace of Ontario, the Association of Ontario
Judges, and Ontario Superior Court of Judges’ Association. Judges and Justices of the Peace
from these three associations review all applications and select the winners. Applicants
should describe the justice sector career they are interested in pursuing and demonstrate
how their post-secondary program will help them achieve this goal. For more information
and to apply, please visit: http://bit.ly/OJENBursaries lhttp://bit.ly/OJENBursaries

James S. Miller Memorial Scholarship

The James S. Miller Memorial Scholarship is available to all students in Northern Ontario who
are now in their final year of high school and intend to enter their first year of post-
secondary education in natural resources or a related field commencing in the fall following
their high school graduation. Additional information is available on the Forests Ontario
Website - https://forestsontario.ca/en/article/james-s-miller-memorial-scholarship
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APCapstone

Home to the
Science
Technology
Education
Program
(STEP)

est. 1984

Lockerby Composite School

1391 Ramsey View Court, Sudbury, Ontario P3E 5T4 | Tel: 705.522.1750 | Fax: 705.522.0658

Craig Runciman, HBa, MA, BE MEJ Ryan Lafraniere, #sc (Hons), BEA MEJ
Principal Vice-Principal

May 5, 2021

Re: Graduation Ceremony June 2021
Hello Viking Community:

We hope you and your family have remained safe and healthy through these challenging
times as we move through May and into June with remote learning. At this time of the year,
we know that families begin to think about graduation.

As we indicated in previous correspondences, Lockerby’s graduation this year, like all
Rainbow schools, will be a virtual ceremony. The date has now been finalized. It will take
place on Friday, June 18, 2021; this will be the release date of the video. A link to the video
will be posted upon its completion on our web site, on Lockerby's social media outlets, and
in the school newsletter.

Please know that more is planned for our graduating class. Information will be posted in
the coming weeks detailing the pickup of a graduation memento and a graduating class
composite photo. An outdoor distribution centre at the school will have gowns available for
student or family photos at the end of the school year.

If graduating students have not already done so, they should join the 2021 Grade 12
Graduates Google classroom (join code 5kxbbdv) in order to find updates on the virtual
ceremony and other graduation-related information. In preparation for the video, students
may be asked to participate in certain parts of the recording process in order to make this
as memorable as possible. However, if permitted by Public Health Sudbury and Districts,
all student involvement will be subject to PHSD guidelines.

If you have any questions regarding graduation, please do not hesitate to contact the
school.

Sincerely,

C-/@/mﬂwv

C. Runciman
Principal

May 3 - 7, 2021

rainbowschools.ca

_ SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY EDUCATION PROGRAM | AP CAPSTONE | FRENCH IMMERSION




LOCKERBY COMPOSITE SCHOOL NEWS UPDATE May 3 -7, 2021

Lockerby Composite School

1391 Ramsey View Court, Sudbury, Ontario P3E 5T4 | Tel: 705.522.1750 | Fax: 705.522.0658

Craig Runciman, HBa, M, BEd, MEd Ryan Lafraniere, Bsc (Hons). BEd, MEd
Principal Vice-Principal

May 5, 2021

APCapstone Dear AP Students and Parents/Guardians:

RE: ADVANCED PLACEMENT (AP) EXAMINATIONS AND FINAL EVALUATIONS

We hope that everyone is continuing to do as well as possible during these challenging times. We recognize
that all families continue to face many challenges; and as we monitor this newest wave of COVID-19, from
Science home, the health and safety of students and educators is of top priority. At this time, we would like to take
the opportunity to provide you with key information and updates regarding the 2021 AP College Board
examinations and final evaluations. Below is a brief synopsis of some important details:

Home to the

Technology
Education
¢ Given our current distance learning situations, we have made the decision to move all of our in-
person examinations to the online format.
(STEP) Each course examination and final evaluation will have its own set of instructions in terms of free-
est. 1984 answer responses, multiple choice questions, etc. Our teaching staff will continue to reach out to
students in preparation for these course-specific evaluations.
As part of the online submission process, students will be required to download the ‘AP Digital Exam
Application.” Our teaching staff will provide further instructions to our students with respect to
downloading this program. This program also begins to identify the steps for students to take before
test day, the details of the test day experience, and the processing of scores, credit and placement.
Students will need to write and submit their responses within the allotted online time.
The College Board Testing Guides continue to be released on the College Board website, which
provide further information for students about the examination day process.
AP Research and AP Seminar courses will use additional portfolio submissions. Our staff will be
communicating all portfolio submission changes and details to students.
In the coming days, our staff will be having a lunchtime session for all AP students writing their final
evaluations. Students are encouraged to attend and to ask any questions about the process, content,
and preparations. As always, Lockerby Composite School teaching staff continue to communicate
with students regarding this year's examinations and final evaluations as well as subject-specific
changes and details.

Program

At Lockerby Composite School, the following dates and times have been set aside for writing final
examinations or final evaluations:

AP Research Tuesday, May 11", 2021 (oral defense date)

AP Seminar Friday, May 14", 2021 (portfolio uploading deadline)
AP Research Monday, May 17", 2021 (portfolio uploading deadline)
AP Computer Science ‘A’ Tuesday, May 18", at 4:00pm

AP Seminar Wednesday, May 26", at 4:00pm

AP Biology Thursday, May 27", 2021 at 12:00pm

AP Psychology Thursday, June 3, 2021 at 4:00pm

AP Language and Composition Monday, June 7', 2021 at 12:00pm

AP Calculus ‘AB’ Wednesday, June 9", 2021 at 12:00pm

As usual, students’ work will be scored by a network of AP College Board faculty and AP teachers, and scores
will be reported on a 1 — 5 scale. The AP College Board anticipates releasing scores as close to the usual
July timeframe as possible. The AP College Board has indicated that the majority of higher education
institutions will continue to award college/university credit as they have in the past.

rainbowschools.ca
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As previously mentioned, the examination and final evaluation format and questions have been designed
specifically for an at-home administration. Students taking the examinations and final evaluations may not
consult with any other individuals during the testing period. The AP College Board will be taking the necessary
steps to protect the integrity of each examination and final evaluation administration, as they do every year.
Please note, that for the small number of students who may try to gain an unfair advantage, the AP College
Board has a number of comprehensive and strict set of protocols in place to prevent and detect cheating.

Know that our Viking staff has been working diligently in continuing to prepare our students for success on
their 2021 AP College Board examinations and final evaluations and at this time, we would like to take the
opportunity to wish all of our AP students good luck . . . we know that you will do extremely well!

Should you have any further questions or concerns about these examinations and final evaluations, please
do not hesitate to reach out to our subject-specific classrooms teachers.

Your Sincerely,
LOCKERBY COMPOSITE SCHOOL

Per:
C. Ewnu M~

CRAIG RUNCIMAN
Principal

REMOTE LEARNING UPDATE

Please note that remote learning will continue next week
(and until further notice). At this time, we are not sure when
Rainbow Schools will re-open for in-person learning. After
Public Health Sudbury & Districts advises that we may
resume face-to-face instruction, Rainbow Schools will survey
parents/guardians to determine who may wish to transfer
between in-person and remote learning for the remainder of
the school year.

Public Health Sudbury & Districts

COVID-19 update

./%' Rainbow Schools

Reaching minds, Touching hearts.

To families:

Thankyou for embarking on thisjourney
with'anopen mind and an open heart.
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WHAT PARENTS NEED TO KNOW FOR OUR NEXT WEEK OF LEARNING...

Dan Watson, our school Social Worker, will be in contact with families over our remote
learning period.

Hazel Fox-Recollet, our school Aboriginal Support Worker, will be in contact with families
over our remote learning period.

Monday, May 10th 'Week 1 Schedule’
LCS Birding Challenge begins

Tuesday, May 11th AP Research Defense
Wednesday, May 12th

Thursday, May 13th

Friday, May 14th Weekly Newsletter will continue to be distributed
Last day to submit 'Who Da Baby' pictures

https://lockerby.rainbowschools.ca
https://www.facebook.com/lockerbyvikings
https://www.instagram.com/lockerbycomposite

https://twitter.com/lockerbynet

THE SCHOOL OF
SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY




